

San Francisco Bay

MAY 0 9 2018



Water Quality Control Board

State Water Resources Control Board

May 4, 2018

Bruce Wolfe Executive Officer San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board 1515 Clay Street, Suite 1400 Oakland, CA 94612

Dear Mr. Wolfe,

On behalf of the State Water Resources Control Board Division of Drinking Water (DDW) staff, I want to thank the San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board (San Francisco Bay Regional Board) for securing a meeting venue and support staff for our public workshop on *A Framework of Regulating Direct Potable Reuse in California* on April 23, 2018. The public workshop is an important initial stakeholder engagement for moving towards developing regulations for direct potable reuse in California.

I would like to particularly thank Ms. Brandy Stone for assisting DDW staff in making venue arrangements. Ms. Stone is welcoming and generous with her time during planning and made sure that the accommodations are well matched to the workshop needs. Ms. Stone took the time to meet DDW staff on the day of the workshop before the start of the workshop to arrange for audio/visual set-up and familiarize DDW staff with the meeting room features and location.

We truly appreciate San Francisco Bay Regional Board's generosity, and the professionalism and hospitality demonstrated by your staff.

Sincerely,

Darrin Polhemus Deputy Director

Division of Drinking Water

cc: Brandy Stone, San Francisco Bay Regional Board (Brandy.Stone@waterboards.ca.gov)